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February 6, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

The attached ordinance, if approved by the Council, appropriates just over $5.3 million to cover costs associated with the Green River homicide investigation and the prosecution and defense in the case against Gary Leon Ridgway.  As required by Ordinance 14273, I am also including a summary of the projected costs for this case for 2003 and brief descriptions of the work plans for the Sheriff, the Prosecuting Attorney (PAO), and the Office of Public Defense (OPD).

As you know, this is a complicated case given the number of victims and the amount of evidence that has amassed in the nearly twenty years that have passed since the first “Green River murder.”  Resolution of these cases will hinge primarily on DNA and other forensic evidence.  

Costs:
The funds appropriated in this ordinance will cover known costs in three agencies – the Sheriff’s Office, the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office (PAO), and the Office of Public Defense (OPD).  The Sheriff will receive $2.6 million and 18.5 FTEs.  These resources will allow the Sheriff to:

· assist in trial preparation for the 4 cases for which Mr. Ridgway has already been charged; 

· continue investigating the 45 other Green River cases that are not currently linked to a specific suspect; and 

· examine other unsolved homicide cases that are not currently, but could potentially be, linked to the Green River investigation.

The bulk of the Sheriff’s Office work on these three components will involve identifying and testing physical evidence for DNA and other forensic evidence to link crime scene evidence to Mr. Ridgway and any other perpetrator of these crimes.

The PAO will receive just over $200,000 and 3.0 FTEs in on-going funds to prosecute the case against Mr. Ridgway.  These resources will supplement the standard resources devoted to prosecuting more routine aggravated homicide cases. 

The PAO will also serve as project manager for an effort to convert paper discovery and evidence into an electronic database for use by the PAO, Sheriff and defense.  The cost of this project in 2002 is $1 million.

Finally, OPD will receive over $1.4 million to defend Mr. Ridgway.  Because of the complicated and fluid nature of this case, OPD costs, in particular, could increase.  Two instances could lead to such increases.  The defense has indicated that it will likely seek a court order for additional resources on the grounds of providing adequate representation.  Defense costs will also rise if a decision is made by the Prosecuting Attorney to make this a death penalty case.  The OPD costs included in this package represent those that have a current court order plus technology costs.  If this case becomes a death penalty case or additional court orders are enacted, we have been advised that the costs could increase by nearly $1 million.  Actual appropriation would be subject to Court, Executive and Council scrutiny. 

This case is expected to continue for at least the next several years.  As required by Council Ordinance, we have identified at least $5 million in costs for this case for 2003.  The costs will increase if this becomes a death penalty case.  In addition, the Sheriff, prosecution, and defense have advised us that this case will take longer than two years to complete if additional charges are filed.

Funding Sources:

We have identified several funding sources to cover the 2002 costs – revenue from the AFIS fund ($1,374,962); revenue from the Federal government to cover evidence testing costs ($500,000); Executive Contingency ($1,076,021) and CX fund balance ($2,350,000).  

The AFIS revenue will be used to offset some of the Sheriff’s Office costs based on the levy language that states that the AFIS program “assists law enforcement agencies in identifying and convicting criminals.”  The Green River homicides are regional in nature.  Cases being investigated as Green River homicides occurred in the cities of Seattle, Burien, SeaTac, Kent, Tukwila, at the Port of Seattle, and unincorporated King County, with the King County Sheriff’s Office taking the lead investigative role in all of the cases.  

We have committed to working with the Sheriff, prosecution, and defense to identify other funding sources for this case in 2003 and beyond, including additional federal grants, AFIS funds, and support from the state.  For now, the costs of this case in 2003 should be assumed when developing the 2003 deficit.  I certify the funds are available.

Thank you for you consideration of this important legislation.  If you have any questions, please contact Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget at (206) 296-3434.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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